Notice to Complainants’ Attorneys:

ORS 659A.820 permits filing a complaint with attorney signature only; Federal
Regulations require that a complainant personally sign the complaint — attorney
signature is insufficient. However, the Ninth Circuit recently approved the Regulation
allowing a later cure with relation back to the original date of filing.

For consistency, the Bureau requests that all complaints be signed by the complainant.

If you are filing on behalf of a complainant, please make sure your client signs the
complaint. If you have already filed a complaint with attorney signature, please make
arrangements to have an amended complaint filed with the Bureau of Labor & Industries,
with complainant’s signature.



